
Response to the Referee’s Report 
 
Dear Referee,  
 
thank you for your valuable comments.  
 
For me, a more quantitative statement on the number of parameters is not possible as this number 
changes with the model, the variant of the model and the number of resonances included within the 
model. 
 
A description of the cross-section was added to the text to explain the appearance of longitudinal, 
transverse, and interference terms. In fact, the interference terms can get negative. 
 
According to your report the following changes were done on the manuscript: 
The abstract was shortened and PACs were added to the title page. 
Spelling and syntax were corrected. 
 
 


